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Rate cut on the way in the United States

The equity markets resumed their ascent, drawing strength from 
the prospect of the first rate cut in the US cycle following on from 
the publication of weaker-than-expected macroeconomic data.

Ten-year US Treasury yields pulled back to 4.30%, while German 
Bund yields held stable at around 2.55%.

Last week’s US statistics showed that the PCE, the Federal 
Reserve’s preferred inflation metric, has slowed to 2.6% year-
on-year from 2.7% in April. While the trend is moving in the right 
direction, it remains almost half a point above the 2% target set 
by the Federal Reserve.

The labour market is showing signs of running out of 
steam

In terms of jobs, the labour market showed signs of losing steam. 
New job creation has plateaued over the past few weeks, as 
evidenced by the latest figures for June. The unemployment 
rate rose by 0.1 points and now stands at 4.1% of the active 
population.

What’s more, weekly unemployment claims edged higher, 
providing another sign of deterioration in the US labour market.

The same patterns are evident in service sector activity, with 
the ISM index confounding expectations by contracting for the 
second time in three months.

This rather mixed US macroeconomic picture has increased the 
chances of an initial rate cut by the Fed in September (from 65% 
to 74%) and sparked an easing in US bond yields.

Nonetheless, Federal Reserve officials indicated in the aftermath 
of these numbers that they would need time before lowering their 
rates. To sum up, the chances of monetary policy being eased 
are increasing and providing support for the equity markets.

Prospect of monetary policy being loosened is increasing

In Europe, the manufacturing sector took a turn for the worse in 
June, with demand weakening despite lower prices. Industrial 
output sank to a six-month low.

Eurozone inflation continued to ease, as expected by the 
consensus, and the Harmonised Index of Consumer Prices 
(HICP) was at 2.5% year-on-year in June. 

A narrower measure of price increases that excludes food, 
energy, alcohol and tobacco held firm at 2.9%. 

The series of cuts in eurozone rates initiated by the ECB is likely 
to continue. We remain positive about risk-on assets in the 
medium term. 

Overall, the S&P 500 index gained 1.54%, the tech-heavy 
Nasdaq index rose by 2.7%% and the Stoxx 600 Europe climbed 
1.02%.
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Swiss Market Index (SMI)

The SMI remains in an uptrending channel, 
which, if the trend continues, should take it 

up to 12,400 points.
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